JLMC Minutes 03/11/2009
APPROVED
The JLMC met in regular session on March 11, 2009.  The meeting was called to order at 12:20 PM.

Members present were Mark Barton, Police Chief; John DeSilva, Fire Chief; John Thayer, DPW Director; Julie Lonergan, Recreation Coordinator; Bob Veloski, Town Administrator; Melanie Van Tassel, Overseer of the Public Welfare; Bob Ward, Town Planner; Carolyn DiNitto, Police Department Administrative Assistant; Bruce Johnson, DPW Driver; June Plummer, Transfer Station Attendant; Robb Jutton, Assessing Assistant.
I. Review of minutes
A. Minutes for 02/12/2009 JLMC meeting were reviewed and approved without amendments, motion by Jutton, second by Johnson, all in favor except Veloski, who abstained for having not been at the meeting under review.

II. Old Business

A. Brief overview and discussion of Town Office safety audit last meeting
B. Administrator Veloski noted that completed safety inspections need to be presented to Department Heads noting any deficiencies, and the Department Head(s) in charge of the building in question should present the findings to the Board of Selectmen.  Discussion of procedure, with the JLMC members deciding that this procedure was acceptable.
III. Building Safety Audit

A. Chief DiSilva provided copies of 2004 safety audit.  The Chief indicated that several of the items noted in the safety audit had been addressed, and some had not.  The committee took note of the items in light of the safety inspection it was preparing to conduct.

B. Discussion of storage needs and deficiencies in the Police Department.  Discussion of JLMC purpose with regard to practical building use and design.
C. Members toured the Life Safety building and filled out the Primex checklist for the safety audit. 
D. The Chairman wishes it to be noted that while the JLMC purpose is not to engage in building use issues, the JLMC purpose is to identify potential safety issues:  the safety issues present, especially in the Police Department, are significantly beyond the scope of the JLMC, it appears that there are safety issues that are incurable due to the size and design of the building.  The Town of Sanbornton will have to take a very serious look at the design and purpose of the Life Safety Building if it wishes to alleviate or improve some of the safety deficiencies present in the LSB.
IV. Next Meeting

A. The next meeting of the JLMC was scheduled for Tuesday, June 9, 2009.

V. Adjournment

A. Motion to adjourn by Jutton second by Thayer, meeting adjourned at 1:28 PM
Respectfully submitted,

Robb Jutton
JLMC Chair
